
Automotive Report for September 2023 
 
The automotive group had a busy and eventful summer.  
 
We enjoyed two trips to Croft; one for the BTCC which included a dramatic race by the 
Legends. These are 5/8ths scale Ford, Chevy and Dodge cars powered by Yamaha 
motorcycle engines. The wheel-to-wheel action was intense and colourful. 
 

 
 
The other event was the Classic Race weekend. Apart from exciting on track action, this 
featured a quintessentially British day of traditional fairground rides, traction engines, 
beautiful cars and the opportunity to show off your own armoured car and drive around the 
circuit firing blanks.(We hoped they were blanks!) 
 

 
 
Looking ahead. Members are invited to advise the convenor of dates when they can join a 
visit to The Motorist at Sherburn in Elmet. 
 
We have set up two monthly meetings at Cross Lanes Organic Farm. Both at 10:30am. The 
first is Tuesday 19th September 
followed by Tuesday 17th October. The plan is to meet for refreshments and a chat, then for 
those interested, take a short drive into the Dales. 


